Minutes of April 2, 2007 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Members Attending: Martha Dansdill, Elaine Denune, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Mario, Sydney Pierce; Additional Attendees: Joe Latronica, Andrzej Shreyer, Jenna Wells

Next Meeting: Monday, May 7, 2007 at 10:00 in the Public Library 3rd floor meeting room.

Town Bylaw: Town Planner Andrzej Shreyer noted that our committee’s efforts to make changes to the town’s bylaws to allow renewable energy projects can feed into a major bylaw rewrite effort that is just beginning. He volunteered to participate in future meetings with our committee to discuss this. Building Inspector Joe Latronica pointed out that height restrictions in most districts are currently 35 feet with 40 allowed in some districts. Only 15 feet is allowed for accessory uses. The restrictions would be a problem for small scale wind turbines but he feels satisfied with the existing process for geothermal and solar projects. The committee discussed the DOER model bylaw and agreed to arrange a future meeting devoted to this topic. Martha also noted that Dorothy Allen’s experience with revisions to the Nahant bylaw should be helpful.

Energy on the Open Market:  Vicky is working with the energy purchasing consortium Power Options and should receive a preliminary rate estimate shortly. She subsequently emailed committee members information on the mix of energy sources that we would be drawing on if we sign a contract.

Big Belly: Vicky reported that the Big Belly trash barrel should arrive April 30th. Committee discussed taking pictures and doing press releases. There seemed to be agreement that just down from Red Rock (but not in the little park) would be a good, visible location though the beach next to the Country Club was considered to have a greater need and would be a good location for the next barrel which, hopefully, some business(es) will donate. Questions were raised about having recycling available next to the trash barrel. Was Neal going to check into that? Unresolved.

Solar Energy: KeySpan pays up to 50% of the cost of demonstration project hot water heaters.  It was agreed that the field house would not be ideal because it is shut all winter. KeySpan recommended solar hot water at the current high school. Elaine will ask about the advisability at the new HS. Martha noted that single solar lights can be purchased for very little and that MTC provides grants for small solar projects.

New High School/Town Hall: Elaine is making sure that KeySpan and National Grid have an opportunity to review the plans for the new high school to let us know if anything presents a major energy efficiency problem. Vicky will look into getting the Town Hall renovation plans to our two auditors as well.

Capital Improvements Committee: Cinder McNerney of the FinCom suggested approaching the Capital Improvements Committee to discuss funding for energy efficiency improvements. Tara will discuss with Andrew Maylor.

Additional Members: The Committee has been assisted greatly by the contributions of 

Dorothy Allen, Terry Dansdill and Neal Duffy and agreed to invite them to become members of the committee. Tara will follow-up on this.

Conservation: Education for town employees on saving energy was postponed due to lack of time. (Apologies to Sydney!)

Clean Energy Choice Campaign to win a free solar panel ended March 31st. There is no way at present to check our numbers. However, the program runs an annual campaign. We should aim to greatly increase our participation numbers over the next year and try to win the 3/31/08 bonus (whatever it will be).

Respectfully Submitted, Tara Gallagher

